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IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
Tuesday 1st June  School Photos 
Wednesday 2nd June  School Cross Country – timetable on notice board  
Friday 4th June   Teachers Only Day – Professional Development  
Monday 7th June  Queen’s Birthday – SCHOOL CLOSED 
Wednesday 23rd June  NZEI Teachers Union Meeting – School closes at 12.30pm 
Saturday 26th June  Quiz Night – Paremata School Hall 7pm 
 
 
Kia ora tatou 

 
Junior Tough Guy and Gal Mud Challenge 
All the very best to our students taking part in the Mud Challenge today and 
tomorrow. Many thanks to Tammy Harper for organising a team for tomorrow’s 
challenge. We look forward to seeing some awesome muddy photos. 

 
Community Consultation 
The BOT are currently finalising the 2021 community survey to set goals for the next 3 years and we value 
your feedback into the vision for our school. Once this is collated and ready to go, a link to complete the 
survey will be sent out to families. 
 
Whānau Online Reporting 
A letter explaining our new online reporting process is attached to this e-mail and will also be available on 
Seesaw. We are pleased to be able to provide up to date feedback on your child's progress and look 
forward to your involvement with this. 
 
School Cross-Country 
The school cross-country is next week on Wednesday 2 June. Many thanks to all the parents who have 
offered to help on the day and to the Kauri team for their fabulous organisation. Please come along to 
watch if you can make it. 
 
NZEI Teachers Paid Union Meeting – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 12.30PM 
There is a NZEI teachers paid union meeting on Wednesday 23 June in the 
afternoon so school will closed for instruction at 12.30pm for NZEI teaching 
staff to attend.  
 
Teacher Only Day – SCHOOL CLOSED 
As part of the current Teachers Collective Agreement, we are holding our first 
teacher only day of the year on Friday 4th June. This means school will be closed for instruction. Teachers 
are using this day for Curriculum Professional Development. Thank you for your support with this. 
 
 



Enrolments July – December 2021 
If you have a child starting school in the second half of 2021 and haven’t yet enrolled them, please contact 
Marie in the office 233 1339 or mariea@paremata.school to make sure we have you on our database and 
can get the appropriate paperwork out to you.  
 
School Centenary 

We are holding our school centenary on 12 and 13 of November. We now have a tab on our 
school website 100 Year Centennial with more information. The ‘Programme of the Events’ 
and the ‘Registration Form’ are now on this website. The email address is  

100years@paremata.school.nz.  
 

 
Ngā mihi nui - Matua Bryce 
 

PAREMATA SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY - WEDNESDAY 2ND JUNE 2021 (pp3/6 & 9/6) 
It is great to see lots of our tamariki out training for our school cross 
country run next Wednesday. We start with the year 8 boys at 9am and 
work our way down through the year groups finishing with the 5-year-olds 
just before lunch. There is a timetable on the notice board, and one was 
also incorporated in Week 2s newsletter. Tamariki, please remember to bring your running shoes, a 
named drink bottle, warm layers to put on after your race and a big healthy lunch. 
 
We have many wonderful helpers who have volunteered to help make this day a great success. We will 
have parents helping as Marshalls around the course and students helping at the finish line and running 
with the younger students so that everyone knows exactly where to go. 
 

SUBWAY – NO FRUIT SQUIRTS  
We have been advised that Subway's Fruit Squirts are out of stock. 
You will not be able to order Fruit Squirts for now. 

 
PAREMATA SCHOOL NETBALL - SATURDAY 29TH MAY 

11.45am - Court 1 - Paremata Panthers v Adventure Rubies 
2.20pm - Court 4 - Paremata Pumas v Greenferns 1 
Bye: Paremata Pulse 
 

This weekend is the final grading week and then teams will be placed into their divisions for the season. 
 

Paremata School are on timekeeping duty on Saturday June 19th. We only have one duty this 
season so please remember to put your name on the list. I will have a schedule available in the 
next few weeks. 

 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Photo day will be on Tuesday 1st June. Rooms 1A, 1B and 9 (the new entrants 
classes) and netball teams will have their photos taken in November. 

Family/Sibling Forms were given out this week. Please complete and return 
these before Tuesday if you require a family photo. Individual and Class Photo 
proofs will be handed out after photo day. We can also arrange photos with 

pre-schoolers from 8.30am so let the office know if you would like one taken. Thanks. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
SAVE THE DATE! SATURDAY 26 JUNE 
 
It's the Paremata School Quiz night - get a 
team together or we can put you on a 
table. It will be a fun night with epic prizes 
and raffles. Prizes for best themed 
teams.  A great chance to build the school 
community and meet some other parents.  
 
More details to follow in coming weeks – 
tickets on sale 1st June. 
 
Do you own a business or work in a 
business that could donate prizes to add to 
our auctions / raffles? We'll provide 
promotion leading up and on the night - 
please contact Kate 
on angus.kate@gmail.com 
 

 
 

 
 

TICKETS STILL AVAILABLE   - TO BE DRAWN ON JUNE 21ST – ONLY 200 TICKETS 
 
ALL BLACK/SMALL BLACKS RAFFLE $2.00 PER TICKET OR 3 FOR $5.00 
Small Blacks school bag 
Small Blacks rugby ball with kicking tee  
Signed All Blacks Shirt – 2018 Vista Northern Tour  
      All Blacks Squad     (Adidas Size Large) 
Laminated list of signatures 
Certificate of Authenticity for the shirt  

You can organise purchase through the school office – 233 1339. 

PAREMATA SCHOOL MERCHANDISE 
 Hoodie – no name on back $45 (orders will be sent Friday 28th May) 
 Hoodie – with name on back $55 
 Caps - $15        
 Bucket Hats - $15 
 Tea Towels - $12 / Tote Bags - $15 
 Honey - $6 each 250g or 2 for $10 

 
These are displayed in the cabinet in the school foyer. 
 



SPARE CLOTHES 
As the wet weather approaches and children seem to find every puddle or any mud 
they can, we are in need of track pants / leggings.  If you have any spare clothes you 
can give to the school, please drop off at the office – Thank you. 

  

 
FORTNITE, FADES AND KICKS 
Come socialise with other gamers and meet one of the top gamers in New Zealand 
– Jahlyn Evernden.  Get a free haircut from the team at Who’s Next 
Barbershop and learn about the world of a sneakerhead with Sean Aickin and see 
some of his impressive collection.  
  
Fortnite Fades and Kicks 
When: Saturday, 19 June from 10am to 2pm 
Where: Lower Ground floor, National Library (entrance from Aitken Street) 
Cost: FREE! 
  
This is a joint event between the National Library and AREPA Gamers Club. More 
information about this and other events for tamariki and rangatahi can be found 
on our website: https://natlib.govt.nz/events/fortnite-fades-and-kicks-june-19-2021 
 
 
COMMUNITY BADMINTON SESSIONS 

We are super excited to be partnering 
Aotea College and Bishop Viard College to 

provide fun, social badminton sessions in 
the Porirua district for term 2 and 3 
2021. Open to all ages, stages and 

abilities, gold coin donation.  
Come along, bring the whole family and have a go!!! 
 
 
Wednesdays 4-5.30pm Bishop Viard College Gym 
Mondays 4-5.30pm Aotea College Gym 
 
Babette McCalman                           
babette@wnba.org.nz 
Taylor Park, Tawa Street 
Tawa, Wellington 5028 
Community Development Manager   
+64 22 078 1905 | +64 4 391 4232 
 
 

 
ENTERTAINMENT PUBLICATIONS 
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/104u135  


